

## **Orlando Sentinel**



NEW! LIFESTYLE SPORTS OPINION

TRAVEL ENTERTAINMENT

LEGAL NOTICES



**NEWS ALERT:** 

**Ex-UCF President Dale Whittaker** knew more than he said about misspent millions, staff testifies

Opinion / Fact or Fake







# Fact or fake: Did a Winter Park candidate's Airbnb rentals violate city rules?





Pete Weldon (left) and Todd Weaver (Orlando Sentinel staff file)

By Mike Lafferty

Get the free Sentinel Insight newsletter, a twice-weekly glimpse of different points of view on issues in the news.

Enter your email
Privacy Policy

FEBRUARY 21, 2019, 3:41 PM

### he statement

Spring is in the air, which means it's the time of year when Winter Park candidates go for the throat. This year only one of the two open seats is contested. Incumbent Pete Weldon, first elected in 2016, is facing challengers Todd Weaver and Barbara Chandler in the nonpartisan race. Voters go to the polls on March 12.

We're looking at this statement, which was part of a longer email from Weldon to supporters: "Todd has been running an AirBNB out of his home since at least 2016 and stopped last May when he decided to run for city commission. He has attained status as an 'AirBNB Super Host,' renting his place for many short term stays in violation of our laws for years."

### The facts

Was Weldon right about Todd Weaver violating the city's rules by renting his home?

Winter Park is well-known for its attractive, wealthy neighborhoods, and the city's code prohibits renting a residence for less than one month. In January, the city received an anonymous email complaint about residents violating the city's rules on short-term rentals. The email included a link to

several Winter Park homes listed on the website of Airbnb, a company that allows people to list homes and other accommodations for rent. The complaint didn't name Weaver but did specify his street as one of the locations of the rental offerings.

This communication is note concern with the numerous short term rentals observed as advertised on AirBNB within a City of Winter Park residential neighborhood. There are multiple single family properties (link provided below) being advertised and subsequently utilized as short term rentals. As is evident according to the reviews contained within the respective AirBBB advertisements as well as the observed non-florida vehicle tags, that these properties are being utilized as short term rentals. The subject properties are located on Early Ave, Dupont Ave, Lake Bell Dirive and other nearby streets within the neighborhood that are not functioning according to the residential zoning / code of the City. The residential area is primary zoned for Model Code: 01 - Single Fam Residence and Type Code: 0103 - Single Fam Class III. It also appears that at least one property is utilizing a detached building as the specific rental unit within AirBnB of which, according to the parcel record within the OCPAFL.org website, is permitted as a FDG - F.Det Garg, Please address accordingly.

https://www.airbnb.com/s/Winter-Park/homes/hefinement\_paths/5/58/5/D=%
27homes/&adults-#&children=@&checkin-&checkout-&allow\_coveride/5/B%
5D=%map\_tongle=truce/accom=17/kstarch br\_map=truce/kw\_lat-23\_6/55/18/84/7005/&rw\_lag==
81.38397299719315&ne\_lat=28\_612068557263342&ne\_lag==81.37462935614451&s\_tag=b3U89Qz/

Thank You

This email was sent to Winter Park on Jan. 9. (City of Winter Park)

While Weaver's property is no longer listed on Airbnb, Weldon provided screen-shots of the listing before it was removed. They show a number of reviews from renters who stayed in a cottage on Weaver's property. Some of those comments indicate the rentals were for less than a month, as the city requires. The

ad also indicates Weaver was a "superhost," a status Airbnb awards to hosts who provide "extraordinary experiences for their guests."



This image shows the ad Todd Weaver once had for a cottage on Airbnb. The ad no longer is posted (Handout)

Weaver acknowledges that he had been renting the cottage next to his main home since 2016, and that guests often did not stay the minimum length of time required by the city. But Weaver says he was unaware of that rule and, once he learned of it, changed the ad to indicate a minimum 30-day stay was needed. That language is

shown on the screen shot of an ad provided by Weldon. Weaver said he has since removed the ad from Airbnb's site and isn't renting the cottage. The city did not cite Weaver for a violation, and officials said his property is now complying with the rules.

"It was an innocent mistake," Weaver said, adding that he had been donating proceeds from the rentals to various charities.

It's worth noting that a number of other Winter Park properties are listed with Airbnb and none of them appear to explicitly note that the city's rules require a minimum one-month stay.

### The bottom line

Winter Park City Commissioner Pete Weldon said one of his challengers, Todd Weaver, has been renting his home in violation of city rules. Weldon's statement is not technically accurate because Weaver was renting a cottage on the property, not the home where he lives. However, his main point, that the rentals on Weaver's property violated city rules on short-term rentals, is correct. We rate Weldon's statement **Mostly Fact**.

Ratings categories: We rate statements as Fact, Mostly Fact, Mostly Fake or Fake. If you hear or read a statement you want checked go to orlandosentinel.com/factorfakeform

mlafferty@orlandosentinel.com